
 

          Lausanne, February 8, 2021 
E-mail MESSAGE     
 
To: Mr. Sarkis Tewanian 
Copy: Polish Figure Skating Association 
 
Officials Appointments – ISU World Figure Skating Championships 2021 
 
Dear Mr. Tewanian,  
 
We are pleased to inform you that the ISU President has included you in the Officials appointments as follows: 

 
ISU World Figure Skating Championships 2021, 22-28 March, 2021 

Assistant Technical Specialist Pairs 
 
We kindly ask you to confirm by return e-mail and at the latest within 10 days your acceptance of this invitation. We also 
ask you to be attentive to ISU Communication No. 2265 and 2342 published on the ISU Website. 
 
Mrs Nathalie Katz and will contact you shortly with additional information in particular relating to your travel dates and 
arrangements. There will be strict arrival and departure dates due to the Event Concept and Health Regulations in place (see 
attached document) 
 
Arrival date: Saturday, 20 March 2021 
Departure date: Friday, 26 March 2021 
 
A PCR test taken 48 hours prior to arrival in Stockholm is mandatory to enter Sweden. 
 
Kindly note that due to the current global situation only a limited number of flights are available, therefore the proposed flights 
should be accepted. An updated announcement including a preliminary schedule is published on the ISU website. 
 
This information is subject to a timely normalization of the coronavirus situation allowing the safe organization of 
these Championships. 
 
Please note that ISU appointed Officials are insured for the period of their assignment (from the time leaving home or place 
of business until return to home or place of business) for medical services that would not be covered by the individual's 
personal insurance and that could not be covered by the organizers on-site medical services. 
 
The remuneration shall be in line with other ISU Officials, please see ISU Communication 2096 (or any updates of this 
Communication) Officials Remuneration for ISU Events. 
 
Further to your acceptance of this invitation, you will receive another information about the other Technical Panel members 
in order to be able to better coordinate the exact time of such Technical Panel meeting. 
 
Room and meals will be covered by the Organizing Committee. No accompanying persons will be allowed during these 
Championships. 
 
The ISU reserves the right, if necessary, to change the appointments. 
 
We thank you for your availability and continued services to the sport. 
 
Kind regards, 

 
Fredi Schmid 
Director General
 


